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Dear Chair Dietrich, Vice Chair Fagg, and members of the Senate Committee on Financial Institutions and 
Insurance, 

Salina Family Healthcare Center (SFHC) appreciates the opportunity to express its support for Senate Bill 
284. As a Federally Qualified Health Center (FQHC) located in Salina, SFHC provided comprehensive 
services including medical, dental, behavioral health, pharmacy, eye care, and outreach to 11,438 patients 
in 2024. The 340B Drug Pricing Program enables SFHC to offer low or no-cost patient services and 
prescription drugs. Therefore, SFHC strongly endorses SB284, which would restore how the 340B Program 
was designed to benefit the patients of safety net providers (covered entities) and their contracted 
community pharmacies in Kansas. 
 
The 340B Program is a tax-free federal program that was signed into law in 1992. The concept of the 
program is simple – drug manufacturers must sell their medications at or below a calculated 340B ceiling 
price to eligible covered entities in exchange for their drugs being covered on Medicaid and Medicare Part 
B. The 340B discounted price is used by covered entities to increase patient access to affordable 
medication and services.  

Historically, drugs acquired through the 340B Program could be utilized for patients at pharmacies owned 
by covered entities or at pharmacies contracted (contract pharmacies) with these entities. However, in 
2020, drug manufacturers began to interfere with this arrangement when Eli Lilly announced that its drug 
Cialis would no longer be permitted for use at contract pharmacies under the 340B Program. This 
restriction was soon extended to additional drugs and other manufacturers, resulting in a total of 37 drug 
manufacturers implementing such policies as of this writing. Some manufacturers have policies enabling 
limited access to their drugs at a restricted number of contract pharmacies, contingent upon the 
submission of extensive data to a manufacturer-backed website, granting them broad rights over the use 
of this data. 

The contract pharmacy restrictions have significantly impacted SFHC patients, our community, and our 
contract pharmacy partners. In fiscal year 2024, SFHC saved its eligible patients $6.7 million on 
prescription medications compared to the cash price, through its health center program discount for 
patients at or below 200% of the Federal Poverty Level and/or through manufacturer assistance programs 
that 340B-supported staff helped patients enroll in. The instability of contract pharmacy access 
jeopardizes the availability and sustainability of these discounts. Furthermore, 340B-supported services, 
such as nutrition programs, have also been affected at SFHC. As contract pharmacy restrictions intensified 
in 2022, SFHC faced the difficult decision not to rehire for a dietitian position following an employee 
departure due to the uncertainties with 340B contract pharmacies. Consequently, SFHC patients no longer 
have access to this service.  






